
City of Brea 

May 3, 2021 

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
U.S. Senate 
331 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Feinstein: 

I write in support of the Orange County Sanitation District's (QC San) Community Project 
Assistance Request for the Headworks Rehabilitation Project and to seek your support of 
$10,000,000 in federal funding as part of the Interior and Environment Appropriations Bill, Fiscal 
Year 2022. 

As the Mayor of the City of Brea, this request will directly support our shared effort to improve the 
reliability of our regional wastewater treatment system and deliver high-quality water for the 
Groundwater Replenishment System to drought proof our region. The requested assistance will 
support the construction of this vital conveyance system that brings in approximately 120 million 
gallons of wastewater through six major truck sewers that combines, measures, and removes 
debris and grit that otherwise could end up in the ocean. 

The Headworks Rehabilitation Project is ideally suited to receive federal assistance. It is my 
understanding that the Senate recognized the significant importance of water recycling and 
improved water quality most recently, when it passed the Water and Wastewater Infrastructure 
Assistance Act. This project directly supports the goals of this bill. 

For these reasons and the justification provided to your office through the Community Assistance 
Project Request portal, I wholeheartedly support the requested assistance and look forward to 
your support. If you or your staff require additional information, please contact Mr. Jim Herberg, 
General Manager, OC San at (714) 593-7110 or via email at jherberg@ocsan.gov. 

Sincerely, 

kc4-
Steven Vargas 
Mayor 
City of Brea 

CC:  Brea City Council 

City Council Steven Vargas 
Mayor 

Cecilia Hupp 
Mayor Pro Tem 

Christine Marick 
Council Member 

Glenn Parker 
Council Member 

Marty Simonoff 
Council Member 
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May 3, 2021 

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
U.S. Senate 
331 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 

Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Feinstein: 

I write in support of the Orange County Sanitation District’s (OC San) Community 

Project Assistance Request for the Headworks Rehabilitation Project and to seek 
your support of $10,000,000 in federal funding as part of the Interior and 

Environment Appropriations Bill, Fiscal Year 2022.   

As the Mayor of the City of Garden Grove, this request will directly support our 
shared effort to improve the reliability of our regional wastewater treatment system 
and deliver high quality water for the Groundwater Replenishment System to 

drought proof our region. The requested assistance will support the construction of 
this vital conveyance  system that brings in approximately 120 million gallons of 

wastewater through six major truck sewers that combines, measures and removes 
debris and grit that otherwise could end up in the ocean.  

The Headworks Rehabilitation Project is ideally suited to receive federal assistance.  
It is my understanding that the Senate recognized the significant importance of 

water recycling and improved water quality most recently when it passed the Water 
and Wastewater Infrastructure Assistance Act.  This project directly supports the 
goals of this bill. 

For these reasons and the justification provided to your office through the 

Community Assistance Project Request portal, I wholeheartedly support the 
requested assistance and look forward to your support.  If you or your staff require 
additional information, please contact Mr. Jim Herberg, General Manager, OC San at 

(714) 593-7110 or via email at jherberg@ocsan.gov.

Sincerely, 

Steve Jones 
Mayor 

 



_City __ of_Huntington __ Beach ___ _ 
2000 MAIN STREET 

Kint Carr 

Mayor 

CALIFORNIA 92648 

April 29, 2021 

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
U.S. Senate 
331 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 
Washington, D.C. 2051 O 

Dear Senator Feinstein: 

I write in support of the Orange County Sanitation District's (OC San) Community Project 
Assistance Request for the Headworks Rehabilitation Project and to seek your support of 
$10,000,000 in federal funding as part of the Interior and Environment Appropriations Bill, Fiscal 
Year 2022. 

As the Mayor of the City of Huntington Beach, this request will directly support our shared effort 
to improve the reliability of our regional wastewater treatment system and deliver high quality 
water for the Groundwater Replenishment System to drought proof our region. The requested 
assistance will support the construction of this vital conveyance system that brings in 
approximately 120 million gallons of wastewater through six major truck sewers that combines, 
measures and removes debris and grit that otherwise could end up in the ocean. 

The Headworks Rehabilitation Project is ideally suited to receive federal assistance. It is my 
understanding that the Senate recognized the significant importance of water recycling and 
improved water quality most recently when it passed the Water and Wastewater Infrastructure 
Assistance Act. This project directly supports the goals of this bill. 

For these reasons and the justification provided to your office through the Community 
Assistance Project Request Portal, I wholeheartedly support the requested assistance and look 
forward to your support. If you or your staff require additional information, please contact 
Mr. Jim Herberg, General Manager, OC San at (714) 593-7110 or via email at 
jherberg@ocsan.gov. 

Sincerely yours, 

�� 

Kim Carr 
Mayor 

 

TELEPHONE (714) 536-5553 





Office of the City Council 

Mayor Letitia Clark  Mayor Pro Tem Austin Lumbard  Barry W. Cooper       Ryan Gallagher  Rebecca “Beckie” Gomez
300 Centennial Way   •    Tustin, California  92780  •    www.tustinca.org 

April 29, 2021 

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
U.S. Senate 
331 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Feinstein: 

I write in support of the Orange County Sanitation District’s (OC San) Community Project Assistance 
Request for the Headworks Rehabilitation Project and to seek your support of $10,000,000 in federal 
funding as part of the Interior and Environment Appropriations Bill, Fiscal Year 2022.   

As the Mayor of the City of Tustin, this request will directly support our shared effort to improve the 
reliability of our regional wastewater treatment system and deliver high quality water for the Groundwater 
Replenishment System to drought proof our region. The requested assistance will support the construction 
of this vital conveyance system that brings in approximately 120 million gallons of wastewater through six 
major truck sewers that combines, measures, and removes debris and grit that otherwise could end up in 
the ocean.  

The Headworks Rehabilitation Project is ideally suited to receive federal assistance.  It is my understanding 
that the Senate recognized the significant importance of water recycling and improved water quality most 
recently when it passed the Water and Wastewater Infrastructure Assistance Act.  This project directly 
supports the goals of this bill. 

For these reasons and the justification provided to your office through the Community Assistance Project 
Request portal, I wholeheartedly support the requested assistance and look forward to your support.  If you 
or your staff require additional information, please contact Mr. Jim Herberg, General Manager, OC San at 
(714) 593-7110 or via email at jherberg@ocsan.gov.

Sincerely, 

Letitia Clark 
Mayor 



City of Villa Park 
17855 Santiago Boulevard, Villa Park, California 92861-./187 
(71-1) 998-1500 • Fav: (714) 998-1508 

April 27, 2021 

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
U.S. Senate 
331 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Feinstein: 

www.villapark.org 

I write in support of the Orange County Sanitation District's (OC San) Community Project 
Assistance Request for the Headworks Rehabilitation Project and to seek your support of 
$10,000 ,000 in federal funding as part of the Interior and Environment Appropriations Bill, 
Fiscal Year 2022. 

As the Mayor of the City of Villa Park this request will directly support our shared effort to 
improve the reliability of our regional wastewater treatment system and deliver high 
quality water for the Groundwater Replenishment System to drought proof our region. 
The requested assistance will support the construction of this vital conveyance system 
that brings in approximately 120 million gallons of wastewater through six major truck 
sewers that combines, measures and removes debris and grit that otherwise could end 
up in the ocean. 

The Headworks Rehabilitation Project is ideally suited to receive federal assistance. It is 
my understanding that the Senate recognized the significant importance of water 
recycling and improved water quality most recently when it passed the Water and 
Wastewater Infrastructure Assistance Act. This project directly supports the goals of this 
bill. 

For these reasons and the justification provided to your office through the Community 
Assistance Project Request portal, I wholeheartedly support the requested assistance 
and look forward to your support. If you or your staff require additional information, please 
contact Mr. Jim Herberg, General Manager, OC San at (714) 593-711 0 or via email at 
jherberg@ocsan.gov. 

Sincerely yours, 

�J'Ab£-
crystaI Miles 
Mayor 
City of Villa Park 

 

CRYSTAL MILES, Mayor• CHAD ZIMMERMAN, Mayor Pro Tern 
ROBERT COLLACOTT, Councilman • ROBBIE PITTS, Councilman • VINCE ROSSINI, Councilman 



Board of Directors 

Andrew Nguyen 
Chi Charlie Nguyen 
Sergio Contreras 
Margie L. Rice 
Tyler Diep 

General Manager 

Ken Robbins 

April 29, 2021 

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
U.S. Senate 
331 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Feinstein: 

I write in support of the Orange County Sanitation District's (OC San) Community Project 
Assistance Request for the Headworks Rehabilitation Project and to seek your support of 
$10,000,000 in federal funding as part of the Interior and Environment Appropriations Bill, 
Fiscal Year 2022. 

As the General Manager of the Midway City Sanitary District this request will directly supp01i 
our shared effort to improve the reliability of our regional wastewater treatment system and 
deliver high quality water for the Groundwater Replenishment System to drought proof our 
region. The requested assistance will support the construction of this vital conveyance system 
that brings in approximately 120 million gallons of wastewater through six major truck sewers 
that combines, measures and removes debris and grit that otherwise could end up in the ocean. 

The Headworks Rehabilitation Project is ideally suited to receive federal assistance. It is my 
understanding that the Senate recognized the significant imp01iance of water recycling and 
improved water quality most recently when it passed the Water and Wastewater Infrastructure 
Assistance Act. This project directly supports the goals of this bill. 

For these reasons and the justification provided to your office through the Community 
Assistance Project Request portal, I wholeheartedly support the requested assistance and look 
forward to your support. If you or your staff require additional information, please contact Mr. 
Jim Herberg, General Manager, OC San at (714) 593-7110 or via email at 
jherberg@ocsan.gov. 

Sincerely yours, 

1 f___ rP-r 
Ken Robbins 

14451 Cedarwood Avenue • Westminster, www California .mcsandst.92683 • com (714) 893-3553 • Fax (714) 891-8624 



* ****
The People are the City

Mayor
CRAIG S. GREEN

Mayor Pro Tem
CHAD P. WANKE

Councilmembers:
RHONDA SHADER
WARD L. SMITH
JEREMY B. YAMAGUCHI

City Clerk:
ROBERT S. MCKINNELL

City Treasurer
KEVIN A. LARSON

City Administrator
DAMIEN R. ARRULA

401 East Chapman Avenue - Placentia, California 92870

May 4,2021

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein
U.S. Senate
331 Hart Senate Office Bldg.
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Feinstein:

I write in support of the Orange County Sanitation District's (OC San) Community Project
Assistance Request for the Headworks Rehabilitation Project and to seek your support of
$10,000,000 in federal funding as part of the lnterior and Environment Appropriations Bill,
Fiscal Year 2022.

As the Mayor of the City of Placentia this request will directly support our shared effort to
improve the reliability of our regional wastewater treatment system and deliver high
quality water for the Groundwater Replenishment System to drought proof our region.
The requested assistance will support the construction of this vital conveyance system
that brings in approximately 120 million gallons of wastewater through six major truck
sewers that combines, measures and removes debris and grit that otherwise could end
up in the ocean.

The Headworks Rehabilitation Project is ideally suited to receive federal assistance. lt is
my understanding that the Senate recognized the significant importance of water
recycling and improved water quality most recently when it passed the Water and
Wastewater lnfrastructure Assistance Act. This project directly supports the goals of this
bill.

For these reasons and the justification provided to your office through the Community
Assistance Project Request portal, I wholeheartedly support the requested assistance
and look forward to your support. lf you or your staff require additional information, please
contact Mr. Jim Herberg, General Manager, OC San atQl$ 593-7110 orvia email at
jherberg@ocsan.gov.

Sincerel

Craig S. Green
Mayor, City of Placentia

CC: Jim Peifer, Executive Director, Regional Water Authority


